



## TAKARI PRIMARY SCHOOL

**RICKMAN ST BALCATTA WA 6021** 

PH 9253 4550 Email: takari.ps@education.wa.edu.au www.takarips.wa.edu.au

#### **NEWSLETTER #14**

#### Week 7 Term 3

#### Wednesday 31 August 2022

**PRINCIPAL'S MESSAGE:** Two long serving staff members, Mrs Stark and Mrs Van Delft, were officially farewelled in style at the last assembly. The extravaganza kicked off with Miss Jongen, selected students and a number of vey talented staff members performing a breathtaking dance routine to *The Greatest Showman*. This was followed by the Yr 4/5 performance on The Case of the Missing Tie and the community song *Farewell, Goodbye* (from The Sound of Music). The assembly finished with a high energy parade of Book Week costumes.

Mrs Stark and Mrs Van Delft's names were also added to the P&C's Staff Honour Board that 'acknowledges staff who have made significant contributions to the Takari School Community'.

Thank you to all the parents and community members who came along to the assembly to wish Mrs Stark and Mrs Van Delft well in their respective retirements. It was a wonderful way to say farewell to two of our most loved and respected staff members. We wish Mrs Stark and Mrs Van Delft all the best in retirement.

#### David Tennant

### **New Uniform for 2023**









Takari Polo

**Nugent Polo** 

Paskin Polo

Rickman Polo









Takari Jacket

Track Pants

Skort

Sport Short

#### When will the new uniforms be available?

Families will be able to order new uniforms in December, ready for the start of the 2023 school year.

#### What if my child needs a new uniform now?

The P&C have limited stock (sizes) of new and second hand West Wear uniforms to sell between now and the end of the year. Let the P&C (or school front office) know what you are looking for and they'll see if they have something suitable.

The P&C operates the second hand uniform shop every Wednesday morning 8:30am to 9:00am. The P&C can also be contacted on the email takaripc@gmail.com

What if their aren't any old style uniforms in my child's size. What do they wear for the remainder of this year? The school recommends parents source a similar, navy blue item from a department store. The uniform code will not be enforced under these circumstances.

#### Will my child still be able to wear the old uniform next year?

The old style uniforms can still be worn at the start of next year. The cut off date for when the old style uniforms cannot be worn is still to be determined by the School Council, but will most like be in the second half of next year.

# Honour Certificate Recipients



Pre Primary	Olive S Ethan W
Year 1 Rm 10	Archie L Jhett H
Year 2 Rm 8	Isla T Caylee R
Year 2/3 Rm 2	Justin F Arianna T
Year 3/4 Rm 3	Kazran F Alivia M Olive P
Years 4/5 Rm 4	Zoe A Campbell
Years 5/6 Rm 5	Pocholo A Oska B Kira O
Music	Isla N Asha F

Congratulations!

# Reading Rendezvous

Students enjoyed Reading outside in the Sun with their Buddies.



### TEAM TAKARI









With the carnivals coming up this term, our team Takari focus this week is...

### What is sportsmanship?

A 'good sport' demonstrates sportsmanship.

**Sportsmanship** is demonstrating fair and respectful behaviour and treatment of others, especially during a sporting contest.

It is the understanding and belief that games and sports should be enjoyed by everyone involved.

### Being supportive and encouraging

High-fives, cheering

Avoid getting upset with teammates if they make a mistake

Using kind words like 'good try' or 'you're getting better!'

Be respectful towards EVERYONE involved in the game!

### Being a good winner

Stay humble, even though it's exciting

Don't gloat or show off

Acknowledge your opponents and thank them – you wouldn't have been able to win the game without them!

Don't treat your opposition as worthless

Congratulate all players

Reflect on the hard work you did that helped you win

**Kindness** 

**Personal Best** 

Respect

Responsibility

#### Takari P&C

The All Stars Disco was a great success!! All our kids had a great time, and it was a successful fundraiser for the P&C. Thank you for all the donations, volunteers, DJ Dan and the P&C for making this a great night. A big thank you is also extended to Mr Tennant, Mr Paterson and Mrs Harper for all their help and support with the disco.

On Thursday 1 September, we have our Father's Day Stall. There will be gifts available to purchase from \$2 - \$10. Up to 2 gifts per child.

If any parents are able to help run the stall any time between 9am - 11am, please let me know. If we have surplus stock, we will open the stall again on Friday.

And finally, the Sports Day Raffle is back! Tickets will go on sale at the Sports Day and will continue to be available for purchase in the front office until Wednesday 7 September.

The prizes will be drawn at the assembly on Thursday 8 September. Tickets are \$2 each or 3 for \$5.

In keeping with a sports theme, 1st prize is a \$300 bike voucher, donated by David Michael, MLA. 2nd prize is a family sports pack and 3rd prize is an outdoor game with sport caps donated by Tanya at Bfactor!!

Jonelle Schultz President, and the P&C Team takaripc@gmail.com





# Book Week 2022



### Faction Athletics Captains

Paskin - Dion N & Isla N



Rickman - Oska B & Isla F





Nugent - Arda A & Lily J





### Faction Athletics Vice Captains













Paskin - Ilija J & Eva J

Rickman - Kobe T & Brianna D

Nugent - Dimitrij N & Sibel H

## **Athletics Carnival**

**FACTION CARNIVAL**: The Faction Sports Carnival was held in perfect weather conditions today. Many thanks to the staff, students and parents who assisted in any way prior to, during and after the carnival. Congratulations to the captains and vice-captains of the factions who worked hard to assist the teachers in the bays. A special thanks also to Mr Hill for organising the music and Mr Corica and Mr Cleary for getting the grounds marked and in terrific condition. Congratulations also to the staff who were again victorious in the staff v parent v student tunnel ball race.

**RESULTS:** 

Individual sports champions were:

1st Rickman 410 2nd Nugent 377 3rd Paskin 283



Junior Boys Champion: Marcel B
Junior Girls Champion: Isla T, Mahilia H (Tie)
Intermediate Boys Champion: Heath D
Intermediate Girls Champion: Mia N
Senior Boys Champion: Zane R-B
Senior Girls Champion: Kira O

























#### **Sustainability**

Currently, the Eco Warriors have taken away the recycling bins. The reason for this is that some students were getting a little confused, so we are currently just using soft plastic and landfill bins, to make it easier to understand.

We also have some Eco Warriors hanging around the bins at recess and lunch, so if you're not sure about ANY rubbish, just ask.

We hope to do more throughout the year, we'll keep you updated.

#### Cupcake update

Congratulations to the Pre-Primary and Room 3 students who raised \$334.95 to Wheelchair for kids with their amazing cupcakes this week.

Thank you to parents and community who came in to help decorate them.

Well done Takari Primary School.



# **₩**SCHOLASTIC

Our Scholastic catalogues have been distributed this week. Online ordering is still available through Loop. We are also processing the book orders through the office.

Please have your order back to school by **Thursday 1 September**. Remember a percentage of all books purchased goes towards books to restock our library. Thank you for your support!



#### Help keep our school safe and secure



If you see or hear suspicious behaviour immediately contact School Watch Security or the Police. Thank you for your support. School Watch Security: **1800 177 777** 



# 2022 Term Planner

Term 3

7	29/8 World of Maths Incursion	30/8	31/8 Second-hand Uniform Shop open 8.30-9.00am Newsletter #14 Faction Athletics Carnival	1/9 P&C Father's Day stall	2/9
8	5/9	6/9	7/9 Second-hand Uniform Shop open 8.30-9.00am	8/9 Assembly Rm 8 Yr 2	9/9
9	12/9	13/9 Interschool Jumps and Throws (am)	14/9 Second-hand Uniform Shop open 8.30-9.00am Newsletter #15	15/9 Gaming with Grandies	16/9 Interschool Athletics Carnival
10	19/9	20/9	21/9 Second-hand Uniform Shop open 8.30-9.00am	22/9	23/9 Last day of Term 3

### **SCHOOL HOLIDAYS** Students return Tuesday 11 October 2022

# 2022 Term Planner

Term 4

						. •	
	1	10/10 School Development Day Students DO NOT attend	11/10 First day for Students	12/10 Second-hand Uniform Shop open 8.30-9.00am Newsletter #16	13/10	14/10	
	2	17/10	18/10	19/10 Second-hand Uniform Shop open 8.30-9.00am	20/10	21/10	
	3	24/10	25/10	26/10 Second-hand Uniform Shop open 8.30-9.00am Newsletter #17	278/10	28/10	

## **Community Notices**

#### VacSwim swimming lessons

Enrolments are now open for VacSwim swimming lessons during the October school holidays.

VacSwim offers fun lessons at pool locations across WA. Not only is VacSwim a great school holiday activity, it also teaches valuable safety skills to help keep your child safe in the water.

Your children can start as young as five years old. Places are limited, so get in early. Enrol your children in VacSwim now at education.wa.edu.au/vacswim

**VacSwim** enrolments now open!

